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We have undertaken a comprehensive review of those aspects of operation which wili be impacted by
operating both Units simultancously as part of our Startup Review Board process. Specific attributes
being addressed include Control Room and Operations staffing, experience and training;
maintenance and safety tagging capacity; status of procedure and drawing upgrades to support
Unit 2; completion of Confirmatory Action Letter/Special Team Inspection items and other process
improvements for Unit 2 to an equivalent level to Unit 1; corrective action system process and
trends; spare parts support; and technical staff support. These arcas are all currently evaluated as
progrcsslin satisfactorily to support operations on the current material readiness schedule. Items of
note include:

a. Trained and qualified Operations staff is available to support dual unit operation.

b. Hardware modifications for Unit 2 have been accomplished to a level consistent with
Unit 1.

¢ Maintenance capacity has been adequate to support preparing Unit 2 while reducing

the backlog of Unit 1 deficiencies as part of our Quarterly Station Schedule
maintenar. - program. Experience has demonstrated that the workload for Unit 1
was substantially reduced after starting; therefore, it is anticipated that the workload
for dual unit operation will be less than our current demonstrated capability.
Additionaily, the pace of fly-up technical support requirements has been gcncralz;
reduced during operation.

d. A satisfactory 2-unit walkdown of AOP-9 to demonstrate our Fire Protection and
Safe Shutdown capability has been performed.

MANAGEMENT CONTROLS

We intend to utilize our previously proven Startup Review Board process for managing the
preparation, execution, and assessment of Unit 2's startup. We hive continued implementation of
the processes and philosophy embodied in our Performance Improvement Plan. These have
improved our work control, ¢.ar procedural adherence, and our self-assessment. We will continue
these efforts as part of the Nuclear Program Plan subsequent to startup of Unit 2.

We have carefully reviewed the operation of Unit 1 to assess the effectiveness of our improvement
programs. Unit 1's operation has showed that operators have capably handied dynamic situations
and complex evolutions safely and knowledgeably. As par' of this review, we cvaluated several
events which we had identified during the final stages of Unii 1's outage and the early portion ol its
power operation. These occurrences, which were below the threshold for reportability to the NRC,
had been individually investigated and corrective actions taken, however, we were anxious (0
examine them for any common causal factors which required additional actions. This investigation
has been conducted. It did not identify any single or even two common factors which tied these
events together. In discussing the cvents with the operating crews and their supervision, the
reviewers identified areas which are currently the subject of major improvement efforts such as work
control processes and procedure quality which contributed to these occurrences. This information






